
 
Congratulatory Message from Subash Kaji Shrestha, 

Dy. Secretary General, ARIJI 
 
Respected Director General, Secretary General and dear Directors 
Asian Regional Institute of Juche Idea, ARIJI 
 
Greetings from Nepal! 
             It gives me immense pleasure to send this message of hearty 
congratulations and best wishes to Director General, Secretary General, 
Directors and the entire members of the “Asian Regional Institute of 
Juche Idea" on the occasion of its 40th Founding Anniversary. 

          Although we could not meet in Nepal to celebrate the 40th 
Founding Anniversary of ARIJI due to Covid-19 pandemic, I express full 
support and solidarity to ARIJI which is since last four decades 
vigorously and continuously performing its activities in widening the 
Juche Idea to the Asian people for their national strength and self 
reliance. ARIJI simultaneously expressing its solidarity and  supporting 
the just struggle of the Korean people for achieving early independent 
peaceful reunification of Korea based on the historical north-south 
joint declaration of June 15, 2000, followed by June 4, 2007 declaration, 
3-principles of national reunification and 10-point program of peaceful 
reunification and  with their great national unity of the entire Korean 
people in north, south and abroad and to build a prosperous socialist 
nation in the world. 

 We should not satisfy ourselves for what we did in last four 
decades. Hence our duty is to  widely disseminate the Juche Idea, which 
is widely accepted as Self reliance activities for the followers, to 
the growing youths in schools, colleges, universities and study groups 
for they are the future leaders of the respective nations and can shape 
their destiny by themselves independently. 

           Availing myself of this opportunity I wish good health and 
happiness to Prof.(Dr.) Harish Gupta, Director General, Mr. Mukesh 
Sharma, Secretary General and all the Directors of ARIJI and its entire 
members along with IIJI & KASS family and wish fresh success on our 
noble deeds for peace, progress, stability and conscientiously 
dedicating our energy for supporting the just cause of the Korean people! 

 

With best wishes! 

Subash Kaji Shrestha 
Dy. Secretary General,  
ARIJI,  

 
Kathmandu, Nepal, 30 August, 2020 


